TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
CLEAN ENERGY TASK FORCE
SPECIAL MEETING
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 14, 2013
TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM
Unapproved Minutes
       Present – Michael Maniscalco, Town Manager, Javette Allen, Peter D’Addario,  

                        Adam Dawidowicz and John Greeno
1. Call to Order– Chairman Greeno called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
2. Review of Last Month’s Minutes– Chairman Greeno motioned to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz.  Vote: 4-Yes; 0-No  Motion approved
3. Town Street Lights Inventory– The board discussed the need to inventory the towns’ street lights to ensure the accuracy of the inventory that CL&P has documented for the town. Chairman Greeno stated that he will forward the inventory spreadsheet from CL&P to the board members for them to review and discuss at the next meeting.
4. Bench Marking Town Buildings – Chairman Greeno suggested focusing on the Police Department and Town Hall building to start.  He went on to suggest that the board be split into 2 parts: one group to cover the commercial buildings and one for residential.
5. Webmail– The members discussed the email address that was created for the CETF.  The webmail is set up to accept all external communications from the public which can be answered or responded to by the members of the board.
6. Web Site– Javette Allen offered to set up a preliminary website for the board to review at the next meeting.
7. Community Innovation Grants – The members discussed the possibility of applying for CEFIA money.  
     8.    Town wide Clean Communities Effort - The members discussed various      


  ways of marketing clean energy to the public such as doing a presentation at 


  one of the weekly Department Manager meetings or possibly setting up a 



  school scholarship in town.  Javette Allen stated that she would work on a 



  proposal for a grant which she will submit to the board for review when  



  preliminary is complete.

     9.     Speaker Matt Mullin, Coventry Clean Energy Task Force – Mr. Mullin      
  

  discussed how The Coventry Clean Energy Task Force was formed and how 

 

  they evolved.  Mr. Mullin provided a brief overview of the Solarized CT Plan and 

  the mission statement for the Coventry Clean Energy Task Force.

    10.    Public Comment- Bill Marshall provided the board members with an article  


  from the Hartford Business Journal regarding natural gas and asked the 




  members to investigate the use of natural gas in town.  Mr. Marshall provided 


  suggestions for promoting Clean Energy to the public.
    11.    Adjournment – Chairman Greeno motioned to adjourn at 7:35 p.m.,   




  seconded by Vice-Chairman Dawidowiz.  Vote: 4-Yes; 0-No  Meeting   



  adjourned.
    Respectfully Submitted,

    Christine Castonguay

    Recording Secretary
